








On behalf of Bowls New Zealand, it gives me great pleasure in welcoming all 

competitors, officials and supporters to the 2022 World Singles Champion of 

Champions. 

We have been on a rollercoaster ride with this competition, with COVID-19 the 

victor on many occasions, but we are here and ready to roll in Lower Hutt. We are 

over the moon to have all international competitors finally on the ground here in 

Aotearoa. 

Thank you to our Tournament’s host club, Naenae Bowling Club, for showing 
endless flexibility and adaptability to get this event happening. 

Bowls New Zealand appreciates how much work has gone into preparing for the 

Tournament and would like to acknowledge and thank all the volunteers, officials, 

umpires, markers and greenkeeping staff for the time that they have given up to 

make this a successful event. 

To the competitors, I wish you every success in the Tournament. Play well and, 

above all, enjoy the camaraderie that the sport of bowls engenders. 

On behalf of the World Bowls Board I have much pleasure in welcoming the 

participants, officials and spectators to the 2022 \1\/orld Singles Champion of 

Champions at the wonderful Naenae Bowling Club in Lower Hutt. 

For those of you visiting New Zealand for the first time I am sure you will take 

home many happy memories of your stay and for those returning it will be an 

opportunity for new experiences and to renew old friendships. 

Bowls New Zealand and its members are renowned for their hospitality and their 

expertise in showcasing our great sport and we look forward to another successful 

event this year, and next year as well. Indeed, this event has been already held in 

New Zealand on four other occasions, with each of them an outstanding success. 

We all wish Bowls New Zealand, the Naenae Board and staff well as they welcome 

46 competitors from 31 countries all trying to win one of the sport's most coveted 

titles. 

T heir efforts in hosting many other major events including the Bowls Premier 

League shows how they will be able to deliver an event which they, their members 

and the Bowls community can be proud of. 

Finally thank you to the many volunteers who will help ensure the smooth running 

of the event. Without them our sport cannot survive. 
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